 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 6 NOVEMBER 2017 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs D Pay





Mr W Champion

Mr S Moore

Miss R Makari

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1.APOLOGIES
Mr Brown, Mr Vadivale  
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None  
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 11 September 2017 were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

Grass Cutting
· At the last meeting Members discussed the legal agreement supplied by OCC together with details of the areas to be maintained. Members have now agreed to enter into an agency arrangement to cut those areas in future. For reference the areas are all within the White Gates and cuts will take place in early summer and late summer. 

· The Clerk will liaise with OCC to progress matters and endeavour to clarify the arrangements for cutting when due. 

· The grass around the White Gates should also be strimmed.   

Advertising for a new Clerk

· No volunteers have come forward in response to our local announcement via our website and ABC. Members have agreed that a job advertisement be placed in Bicester Advertiser and Oxford Times for the part time role with a salary commensurate with NJC scales for local clerks. This would mean that the role would attract a minimum salary (based on experience) of some £1300 per annum. 
· Prior to doing this the Chairman will enquire of any other local Clerks as to whether they may be willing to take on the position at MSPC. 
5. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Precept – 2nd instalment

PO Rent 2nd Qtr 
	£1600.00

£      3.00
	ComputerPro - website hosting

	£150.00



Village Hall Maintenance Fund
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	PO Rent 2nd Qtr
	£ 75.00
	
	


6. PLAYGROUND
Foot Lodge Oil Spill 

· In early October Oracle Environmental Experts (OEE) informed us that following monitoring of the boreholes in the playground and at Foot Lodge they identified a large volume of oil within the water below the area. To deal with the contamination, a groundwater treatment and soil vapour extraction system has been installed in the garden of Foot Lodge, pulling from the boreholes in the Playground via a pipe now buried in the playground and connected to Foot Lodge. 

· The system has been scoped to run for a period of 18 weeks, with fortnightly monitoring by OEE. A further assessment will be carried out at the end of this period. 

· This is added disruption but necessary to solve the problem and OEE will continue to keep us informed. 
· The site has now been vacated by OEE and the fencing and grass/footpath areas have been made good.   
Playground improvements 

· Awaiting plans from Playground group for refurbishment/replacement of equipment. After some discussion on this issue and the possible level of funding/grant which may be available it was agreed that the Chairman and Clerk will liaise to write to Mrs O’Dwyer to ascertain the present position and to stress that it is important to formulate a plan as soon as possible so any PC reserves may be set aside and that the necessary grant applications can be made. 
Mower
· We are informed that the mower is in need of repair. The Chairman will approach Paul Turney (Turney Group) to discuss what may be done. 
7.VILLAGE HALL
Chimney re-pointing.
· Fresh quote now received from Andy Brown which is cheaper that James Dunne Roofing but still in excess of £3000.00. Mrs Pay is pursuing a third quote.    
Remedial work - Window Frames/Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· InsideOut have now stated that they will not be charging for the remedial work to the windows. The Clerk will write to Leigh Vickers to thank him and the directors of the company for their generosity.  
· Monitoring device re cracks in the fire door surround still does not reveal further widening of cracks.   

Kitchen Floor covering and new chairs
· Mrs Pay will progress.

External Decoration 
· Mrs Pay has received three quotes which she will forward to the Clerk. The cheapest is from Steve Cross at £1575.00. It is likely that this will be accepted by the PC and the work can be put in hand in the early Summer of 2018.   

VHMC

· Mrs Pay reported that a Mr Rob Sanders has expressed an interest in joining the VH committee.

Christmas Bazaar 

· Owing to the depleted resources of the VH Committee it may be that the Bazaar will not take place in its traditional format. Instead there may be a ‘Festive Breakfast’ but no date has yet been fixed. 

8. CORRESPONDENCE
National Highway and Transport Public Satisfaction Survey had been circulated to members for comment. Response has been made on-line to reflect, as far as possible, the consensus view under each section. 
9. PLANNING MATTERS 

· 17/01715/LB and 17/01714/F re Stable Cottage – Withdrawn
Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

· 17/01600/F – Clifford Smith and Robert Butcher- Land adj. to M40 & A4095, Chesterton – residential caravan site for 8 gypsy families. This is an amended application and we continue to object. 
Pye Homes

· 15/01357/F – 79 dwellings on land East of Larsen Drive and outside the Upper Heyford Air Base perimeter. We objected to this in June 2017. 
· Discussed at CDC Planning Committee on 31 August - decision deferred for further consideration of OCC objections to Highways and drainage issues. 
· Reconsidered at CDC Planning Committee on 28 September and approved subject to satisfactory resolution of the OCC Highways objections. 
Dorchester Group (DG) – Upper Heyford 
· See also Item 12 ‘Traffic’ and Mr Champion’s note of the recent meeting with DG.

· DG is putting together a full planning application for the former airfield and we are promised an advance copy. Mr Champion will chase this with Sarah McCready. 

10. OXON CC
Members noted the OCC update of 3 October. 

11. CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL 
The Chairman will attend the Parish Liaison Meeting to be held on 8 November. 

12.TRAFFIC
· Still no response from OCC following our further note to them of 4 July and the Clerk will write again stressing our disappointment.  
· The Chairman and Mr Champion met with Representatives of Dorchester Group (DG) on 24 October for an advance discussion re the Upper Heyford  Masterplan/Planning Application which will be submitted for consultation shortly. This will include a traffic survey and issues affecting MS. Mr Champion's note of the matters discussed is attached as an appendix to these minutes. 
· We will defer our invitation to Ben Hamilton-Baillie (BH-B_pending sight of the application since his input to DG traffic survey may well include specific suggestions re Middleton Stoney.  . 
· There was discussion re the provision of Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS), as a possible means of slowing traffic especially on the Heyford Road after leaving the traffic lights. VAS are costly so we will reserve a decision until we have heard from DG and or BH-B.   
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
None 
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None 
16. NEXT MEETING

· Monday 8 January 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Meeting closed at 8.00pm  
Appendix

MSPC meeting with Dorchester Group 4.30pm 24th October 2017
At the invitation of Sarah Macready of the Dorchester Group Andrew Fulljames and Bill Champion met Sarah and a colleague to discuss how we might identify and implement measures to mitigate the traffic flow through Middleton Stoney consequent on the roll out of the Heyford Park masterplan.

With the aid of a map Sarah briefly outlined the salient points of the masterplan. With English Heritage insisting that extensive areas of the former base be designated conservation areas it seems increasing likely the Dorchester will build on green sites set aside as a contingency in order to build the agreed number of dwellings. When asked whether Dorchester were challenging English Heritage’s ruling Sarah said that they were but I did not get the feeling that this was a vigorous process as Dorchester has an easy fall-back position to build on the green sites.

On future traffic flows resulting from the expanding Heyford Park development Sarah stated that they had identified that Middleton Stoney would be significantly impacted and wanted to work with the parish council to identify and implement traffic calming measures. Middleton Stoney would have to accept that there would be a noticeable increase of traffic; the issue was how to keep speeds down and to improve safety. Sarah said that they had engaged Ben Hamilton- Baillie to review the situation and suggest potential solutions, she was aware of our contacts with Ben H-B. It was agreed that we would allow H-B to develop proposals under Dorchester’s aegis and that such proposals would take a holistic view of Middleton Stoney’s situation including that resulting from the extensive developments in Bicester. It was suggested by MS that such proposals should seek to include weight limits on all traffic passing through the MS traffic lights.

The ball is now in Dorchester’s court and we await Ben H-B’s proposals. Sarah promised to let us have a copy of the Heyford Park Masterplan.

Bill Champion
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